SUGAR DUNES OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC.

Owners Meeting
DRAFT and UNAPPROVED MINUTES
DATE:  Saturday, September 5, 2015
LOCATION: 142 Beachside Dr, Unit #03, Santa Rosa Beach, FL 
TIME: 9:30 a.m.
OWNERS PRESENT:  01-Jon Myer, 03- Melinda Lewellen, o4-Amy Power, 05-Rick Watkins, 06- Jeff & Vicki Wilkes, 08- Jon Forwood, 10-Al&Barbara Benton ,16-Ron & Linda Wand, 17-Dorothy Stickels,18-Dean&Betty Hancock, 19-Barbara Ogles, 23- Sammy & Janice Prim.
OWNERS PRESENT BY PROXY:  02-Wendy Lott,  13-Natalya Kiley, 14-Jane Martenson, 15-Jerry Priestley,21- Vincent Stamp, 24- John T. & Ester N. Dodero.
OWNERS NOT PRESENT NOR PRESENT BY PROXY: 07-Perez 09-Methvin, 11- Olderman, 12-Van Glider, 20-Hajjar,  22- Hawkins.
OTHERS PRESENT:  Tad Causey (Maintenance), Sheila Heaslett (Bookkeeper)
CALL TO ORDER/ESTABLISH A QUORUM: 
The Board President, Melinda Lewellen, called the meeting to order at 9:43 am.  A quorum was established with 12 Owners present and 6 Owners represented by proxy.   A few moments were taken for everyone present to introduce themselves.
NOTICE OF MEETING: The notices were posted and mailed in accordance with Florida statutes and the Association’s documents. An affidavit is in the files of the Association stating this was done. 
READING OR WAIVER OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:  The Owners reviewed the previous meeting minutes from 2014.   Rick Watkins wanted it known that he felt that Sugar Dunes should not have paid for the garage doors.   Rick Watkins and John Forwood made a motion that the minutes be approved.  Motion carried.
BOARD OF DIRECTORS—ELECTION
This year director Al Benton's term expired.  His name was proposed to serve again and he had no opposition so he will serve another term.  Thanks from everyone, Al.
FINANCIAL REPORT:    The proposed budget was reviewed, edited, and approved by the board at their meeting.  2016 Budget Presented. The Monthly Assessment will stay the same for 2016 at $550 per month per unit.  The Annual Assessment amount will remain the same at $5000 due in full by August 1, 2016. A late fee of $100 will be billed each month and after 30 days and then property can be placed on lien after being 90 days late.   
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
Deliveries:  No longer will trailer deliveries be allowed in the Sugar Dunes parking lot.
Pest Control:  Pest Control will be changed to monthly service instead of quarterly.
Umbrella Rental:  Spy Glass will remain as the preferred umbrella and chair rental company.
Rules&Regulations: The board is working on the updating the rules and regulations and copies will be laminated and made available to owners when the list is complete for posting in each unit.
Grills:  The grills will be replaced and tables will be added.

Number Of People In Units:  8 per unit except lofts can have 10.
Cameras:  Board voted to increase number of security cameras by 8 and increase record time  with a loop longer than 2 weeks.

Pet Registration:  Contact board member or Sheila Heaslett with this information-Unit Owner

Pet Name, Pet Breed, Pet Color, Walton County License--Yes or no
Sound Ordinance Walton County Sound Ordinance begins at 10:00 PM.  After discussion a motion was made by Forwood and seconded by Wilkes that at Sugar Dunes any loud noises be cut off  at 9:00PM.  Motion passed.
SURVEY:  Darryl Burgess of Emerald Coast Association is to update the 2005 survey to conform to the new guidelines for the Standard Operating Procedure of the Walton County Sheriff's office.  The SOP referred to is the one used when answering alleged complaints regarding trespassing on Gulf-front Beach property.
CHELCO Surge Protection Information--Call Chelco and order surge protection for your own individual unit at a charge to you of $5.00 per month if you would like the service.
LIST OF ACCOMPLISHMENTS OVER THE PAST YEAR:
Jon Myer prepared and reviewed a list of items completed at Sugar Dunes over the last year.
Decks secured, Southside railings replaced, Fascia replaced between decks, Elevator upgrade, Garage doors replaced, Replaced Entrance/Exit gates, Installed Security Cameras

Restriped parking lot slots, bike racks added, WHELP-emergency access added, painting the north side stairs, painting of metal around garage doors, new lattice installed under lower decks, new garage labeling to unit, website launched, Wireless Internet installed in units, quarterly Newsletters, Summer Parking Placard control.
OTHER ISSUES ADDRESSED:

An independent reserve study was completed in 2015 by Global Solutions for Sugar Dunes which indicated the current capital reserves were reasonable and that our annual assessments were adequate at current levels for the next 5 years, but should be reviewed regularly.  Joined opposition group for beach re-nourishment proposal.  Set policies for renovation approvals and flooring. 
OLD BUSINESS:

Beach Towers:  The old south-side telephone pole pilings have to be replaced as a safety issue.  We are using Terry Anderson as advisor and to direct this project. The plan is to use synthetic components made from a product like Fibergrate to upgrade the stairs, stringers, and steps.  The overall cost is to be paid from the capital reserve fund and is shown at an estimate of $200,000 in the reserve study. The project is expected to begin November 1 and planned to be complete by yearend.  No work will be done Thanksgiving week.  All owners and guests will have to use public walkover during this time for beach access.  The deadlines are subject to change due to variables out of the board's control.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Beach Nourishment:  Joined an opposition group to control owners' rights to the private beach.  Voting was done to accept Beach Nourishment or deny it.  Individual votes were cast and a NO was sent in to the County for Sugar Dunes.
CARRY-OVER OF EXCESS FUNDS and POOLE THE RESERVES: Forwood made the motion and Ron Wand seconded.  Motion passed
OTHER NEW BUSINESS:  Replacement of Windows A general discussion about the windows on both sides of the building was held.  A motion was made   that a study of the windows be done and replace the windows over a reasonable amount of time as money is available.  Study will be sure to look at the fixed pane windows.
North Side Windows:  No change to the north side windows-they will stay the same as style now.  WAND/HANCOCK  made a motion that these windows be replaced now.  Motion passed.
Revisit Possibility of a Pool:  Dorothy Stickels expressed her desire for Sugar Dunes to have a pool for her family members and others to enjoy.  STICKELS made a motion that Sugar Dunes revisit the issue of a pool and spend up to $10,000 to consider where it might go and if the easement can be removed on the north-side of our parking lot.   OGLES seconded/Motion passed.
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned with a motion by WATKINS/BENTON.
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